
 

 
 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

 

We are writing to inform you that a public consultation is taking place on behalf 
of the Department for Education (DfE) on the proposed redevelopment of 
Bloxwich Academy Primary School. This is an exciting opportunity for Bloxwich 
Academy and we wanted to give you the opportunity to have your say as part of 
this public consultation.  

The proposals involve the demolition of the existing primary school building, following the completion 
of a new purpose-built school building in the north-east corner of the existing site.  

The redevelopment is not an expansion to the school, or an extension to the existing building. Rather, 
the new school will be built adjacent to the current school mitigating disruption to the operations of a 
normal school day. This means that the school’s existing building and daily programme will continue 
to operate until the new school is complete (expected in the Summer of 2028), providing stability to 
the current pupils and staff, while avoiding the need for temporary buildings on site.  

Appropriate measures will be put in place to ensure site security and safety throughout the 
construction period. The new layout has been designed with this in mind and pupil safety remains the 
primary concern.  

The new school will provide pupils, staff and parents with enhanced facilities, a new sports pitch, two 
small multi-use games areas (MUGA), a new playground and attenuation ponds to enhance the 
environment.  

In addition to these improvements, the development will incorporate sustainability measures, which 
will support and reduce the school’s carbon footprint.  

A period of public consultation will run from 10 September to 24 September 2025, during which the 
local community is invited to view the proposals and share their feedback. A drop-in consultation 
event will be held on the 18 September at 3:30pm-19:00pm at Bloxwich Academy Primary School, 
Leamore Lane, Bloxwich, Walsall, WS2 7NR. This event will provide an opportunity for parents, 
guardians, residents, businesses and stakeholders to speak directly with the project team, ask 
questions and have their say. You can also view the proposals and access the feedback form via the 
school website. 

All views will be considered as part of the consultation process, before our proposals are finalised and 
a planning application is submitted to Walsall Council in October 2025, with construction commencing 
in Spring 2026 if approved.  

There is a clear and growing need for modern educational facilities in Bloxwich. This redevelopment 
will help meet that need and provide an improved experience of education for future generations. 

Further information will be shared with you as plans for the redevelopment progress. 

 
 
 


